VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  
August 24, 2010

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the library. Members present were:  Teacher representatives:  Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Rachel Webb, and Mr. Jeremy Lundy. Parent Representatives:  Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mrs. Christie Perez. Classified Representative: Mrs. Cathy Bruce. Principal/Chairperson: Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Carlena Sheeran and Mrs.Janay Sutton were visitors.  Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.01) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the June 22, 2010 SBDM Minutes. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.02) 
REPORTS

Title I Budget – Mrs. Sutton presented the Title I budget to the council.  We are going to hire another instructional assistant. One percent of the budget goes to parent involvement.  After discussing the budget, Mr. Lundy made a motion for approval. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.03) 
June and July Budgets – The council reviewed the June and July budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.04) 
Hiring – Mr. Dennis reported that an ad hoc committee met during the summer and hired Mrs. Kristina Dial and Mrs. Tegen Minor. An ad hoc committee was formed to hire a special education teacher to fill Mr. Lafe Tabb’s position when he moved to Woodland Elementary School. Mrs. Nicole Coleman was hired.  Mr. Dennis will post job openings for an instructional assistant and a Title I assistant.  We will be hiring two ESS assistants to work until April.
Annual Report – The council discussed the Annual Report that is done yearly concerning the SBDM Council. The council focused on student achievement and building culture. 

Student Achievement – Students are taking the MAP test. Teachers will be able to know what skills students have and what skills need to be taught. Mrs. Roxie Claywell our reading coach, and Mrs. Brooke Custis, our math coach, will be working with students who need extra help and with our GT students this year.

Committee Reports – The council reviewed the committee reports. Committees are electing their chairpersons and recording secretaries.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on September 14th at 3:00 p.m. in the school library.

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the September meeting will include new staff members, August budget report and electing an assistant chairperson for the SBDM Council.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Perez made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:30 p.m. Mr. Lundy seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.07)
